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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to redevelop Kyeemagh Public School to bring students new and improved facilities and 
support the growing student community.  The project will deliver flexible learning spaces, a new library, canteen, hall, 
covered outdoor learning area (COLA) and upgrades to the staff administration area. 

Progress summary 

During the COVID-19 restrictions, the project team has maintained good progress on Stage 2 works. The ground floor 
foundation and installation of pipes and cable services for the new hall and canteen has been finished. Installation of 
structural elements for the new building is underway, along with the construction of the grandstand for the new 
sports oval.  
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Next steps 

Upcoming works will include the installation of the façade brickwork and roof for the hall, canteen and the nearby 
grandstand. Following this, the project will fit-out the inside of the hall and canteen including the installation of walls, 
joinery, flooring and painting.  

 

Frequently asked questions 

How is the operational area of the school safely separated from the construction zone? 

The construction site is separated with barriers and fencing and does not pose a risk to staff, students or the 
local community. The school will operate in the newly completed school facilities, while the remaining Stage 2 
construction work continues. 

What works are still to be completed in Stage 2? 

Stage 2 works include: 
 

• the new multicourt sports space 
• the new hall 
• a new canteen 
• staff car park upgrades 
• covered outdoor learning space. 

 

Has construction of Stage 2 been impacted by COVID-19 restrictions? 

Construction has been affected by COVID-19 and recent Public Health Orders which paused construction activities.   
A limited the number of workers and suppliers are still unable to access work on site. Our team is working closely with 
the contractor to understand the ongoing impact on the project.  
 
We will continue to provide updated information about project construction schedules and delivery dates when 
available. Construction activities are progressing in line with the NSW Government’s COVID-19 Guidelines.  
A comprehensive COVID-19 Safety Plan is in place for our construction sites. 

We thank you for your patience and understanding as we continue to deliver this important project. 
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